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An excess flow valve (EFV) is a device LG&E can install on the natural gas service line, which is the underground gas line that runs from the gas main to the customer’s meter. If your service line is damaged and broken, an EFV will automatically shut off the flow of natural gas.  This will prevent natural gas from escaping from the damaged section of the service line and reduce the chances of an accidental ignition.
Eligibility
You may already have an EFV installed on your existing natural gas service line; those customers who do not have an EFV on their natural gas service line may be eligible to have one installed for a fee. Most residential and small commercial customers will be eligible (some services may not be eligible due to operational conditions).  If you are interested or wish to find out if you already have an EFV on your natural gas service line, please contact Electric Plant Board of the City of Vanceburg. You can reach a representative during regular business hours by phone at 606-796-2641.
Safety
An EFV is designed to shut off the flow of natural gas if a service line is inadvertently dug into by a home owner or other individual during excavation. Restricting the gas flow after a gas service line is damaged may decrease the potential for property damage and/or injury.
Cost
The cost of installing the EFV will be at the expense of the customer. The average installation cost is estimated to be about $950, but the actual cost will vary depending on the conditions and difficulty of installation. EPB will evaluate your request and advise you of the projected cost so you can make an informed decision about whether or not to have an EFV installed.
Installation of an EFV will not protect against leaks on customer appliances or house piping. EFVs also do not protect against leaks on the gas meter or slow leaks on the service line.

